MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Thursday, September 6, 2012
Department of Transportation
Newington, Connecticut

Members Present:
Anthony Salius, Glenda Armstrong (by written proxy), Fran Carino (for Kevin Kane), Henry Crawford (by written proxy), Ann-Marie DeGraffenreidt (for Susan Hamilton), Tonya Lewis (by written proxy), Patrick Mickens (by written proxy), Peggy Perillie (by written proxy), Christine Rapillo, Norma Schatz (by written proxy)
Members Absent:
Albert Barrueco, Richard Barton, Gregg Cogswell, Eileen Daily, John Danaher, Magdamaris Figueroa, Danielle Forko, Janice Giegler, DebraLee Hovey, Christine Keller, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Ebony McDaniel, Jeffrey Mueller, George Oleyer, Julie Penry, Bridget Reilly, Amanda Young

Others Present:
Name

Affiliation


Jennifer Boyd

Connecticut Public Broadcasting Network


Cathy Jackman

Connecticut Public Broadcasting Network


Valerie LaMotte

Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM

Marie MacDonald

Connecticut Public Broadcasting Network


Mark Sticca

Connecticut State Police

Jacqueline Rabe Thomas
Connecticut Mirror

Minutes of the June 7, 2012 Meeting (I)
The meeting was called to order at 2:51 p.m.  The minutes of the June 7, 2012 meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.
Presentation on Plan for Documentary Film, Web Site, Roundtable Discussion and Outreach Program about the Problem of Disproportionate Minority Contact (DMC) (II)
There was a very short presentation on a written proposal from the Connecticut Public Broadcasting Network.
Report of the Subcommittee on Disproportionate Minority Contact (DMC) (III)
Ms. Valerie LaMotte, staff to the JJAC, distributed a two-page report from the Subcommittee on DMC.  With a few general amendments concerning the focus of the proposed DMC documentary, the Subcommittee voted unanimously to recommend the JJAC fund the Connecticut Public Broadcasting Network (CPBN) proposal.  Members had questions for the CPBN members in attendance.
The JJAC voted unanimously on the action listed below for funding under the Disproportionate Minority Contact (DMC) Public Awareness Campaign (Juvenile Accountability Block Grant Funds). (No abstentions) 

Applicant Agency


$ Requested

JJAC Action
Connecticut Public
$143,000

Decision to approve funding for $143,000
Update on the “Effective School Staff Interactions with Students and Police” Project (IV)

Ms. LaMotte gave a brief update on the “Effective School Staff Interactions with Students and Police” curriculum, which the JJAC has been working on for over a year and has finally been completed.  Sixteen school and police trainers were trained in August 2012.  The evaluation plan with the University of Connecticut is in place, and 21 sessions of training have been scheduled for fall.  Detailed information is posted on the Web at www.ct.gov/opm/SchoolPolice.  

Update on the “Set The Rules CT.org” Media Campaign (V)
An update on this item was postponed to the October 2012 meeting.
Report of the Subcommittee on Juvenile Justice Data (VI)
Ms. LaMotte briefly reported that the Facts and Figures on Connecticut’s Juvenile Justice System Web pages have been updated with 2011 data.
Action on the JJAC Annual Report for 2011/2012 (VII)
Ms. LaMotte distributed the draft annual report and summarized its content.  The report was unanimously approved as distributed.

JJAC Calendar (VIII)

The JJAC calendar for September 2012 through December 2013 was distributed to members.  Ms. LaMotte went over changes in meeting dates.  She announced that there would be an annual retreat for the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance and the December meeting would be held in conjunction with that event on Thursday, December 6, 2012 at 1:30 p.m. Westbrook.

Other Business (IX)
The meeting was adjourned at 4:25 p.m.
The minutes were prepared by Valerie LaMotte.
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